                 NEWCHURCH PARISH COUNCIL

                                                                     Clerk  Gareth Hughes

                       Westfield House, Shore Road, Ventnor, Isle of Wight PO38 1RF  Tel 01983 853232

A  MEETING OF NEWCHURCH PARISH  COUNCIL  WAS  HELD AT THE  PARISH  HALL, NEWCHURCH, AT  7.30 PM ON  MONDAY 18TH APRIL 2016. 
MEMBERS PRESENT: Councillors Bevan, Earley, Harris, Llewellyn, Rouse, Richards and Vincent.
7.30pm to 7.45pm  time allocated for residents of Newchurch Parish to speak to the Council on Parish matters.
                                                                              MINUTES
50/16  TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
                                                                                                None
51/16  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

                                                                           None      
52/16  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 21ST MARCH  2016.
            On the proposition of Councillor Rouse, seconded by Councillor Llewelyn it was
            RESOLVED: That the minutes of the meeting on 21st March be approved.
53/16   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE FINANCIAL REPORTS
             On the proposition of Councillor  Richards, seconded by Councillor Vincent it was –
             RESOLVED: (i)  To approve the accounts for March 2016.
                                    (ii) To approve payment of cheque numbers 2333 to 2338
             The Clerk was asked to speak with Mr Hickmott regarding the amount of his recent invoice and the

             gas fire that he had advised would be expensive to restore to full working order.
54/16   ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLORS REPORT
            IW Councillor Richards updated on the previously reported dispute regarding a shed, which had involved 

            planning and environment officers. He reported on further activity at Winford Farm including the erection
            of a large ‘L’ shaped building for which building regulation approval had been sought but no planning 

            application made. Councillors expressed their deep concern at was seen to be the source of a future 

            retrospective planning application. After discussion it was unanimously -

            RESOLVED: That a letter be sent to Wendy Perera, Head of Planning, expressing the Councils deep 

                                     concern regarding ongoing excavation works on the site and the current erection of a 

                                     building without planning consent, and that the letter also express the Councils dismay
                                     at the lack of any enforcement action regarding the site.
55/16   PARISH COUNCILLORS  REPORTS
            Councillor Vincent reported on a collapsed water main in Winford Road.
            It was reported that growth had been cut back exposing the speed warning sign at Langbridge, but the

            Sign did not seem to be working.

            RESOLVED: That the reports be noted and the Clerk write to Island Roads re the sign at Langbridge.
56/16   CLERK TO REPORT ON CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE MEETING  
             A list of correspondence had been circulated. A ‘letter before action’ from Island Roads had also been sent 

             to Councillor Bevan in his former capacity as Parish Clerk. The letter advised the Parish Council that it 

             was responsible for the cutting back of a tree overhanging the road in the vicinity of the Community 

             Garden and that the Parish Council must undertake action to remove the overhang within seven days.

             It was noted that the Community Garden contained no such tree, the map supplied by Island Roads was

             incorrect and the tree in question was located on the land between the highway and the Community 
             Garden, which was not owned by the Parish Council.
            RESOLVED: 1. That the correspondence be noted.
                                    2. That the Clerk respond immediately to Island Roads advising that the Parish Council was 

                                        not the owner of the land on which the overhanging tree was located.
57/16  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
           No applications had been received since the last meeting.  
58/16   PLANNING DECISIONS
            The following planning decisions had been circulated -

            1.TCP/28687/C: Land off Embassy Way, Sandown. Aircraft hangar to include lounge, office, toilet, patio, 

               parking. Refused

            2.TCP/13728/C: Copperfield, Newport Road, Sandown.Single storey extension on south east elevation to 
               form sun room. Approved.
            RESOLVED: That the decisions be noted.
59/16  PARISH HALL WORKS
           The guttering had yet to be undertaken due to inclement weather, it was agreed to fit plastic covering over 
           the areas of rotten fascia. The request from a neighbouring property to rent the raised patio area at the back 

            of the Parish Hall was considered and after due consideration it was –

            RESOLVED: To give thanks for the offer but advise that the Parish  Council wished to retain occupancy of 
                                    of the site.

60/16   ANNUAL RETURN & ACCOUNTS 2015-16              
            The Clerk had circulated final accounts for the 2015-16 financial year which showed year end reserves 

             of £34,941.63 .Councillor Bevan asked regarding the recovery of VAT on expenditure, the Clerk advised 

             that all VAT was recovered, it was a question of the timing of the receipt which determined the financial  

              year in which it was contained in the accounts.   
             RESOLVED:  The Annual Accounts for 2015-16 and Sections 1 & 2 of the Annual Return be approved.
61/16    LAND ADJACENT TO THE COMMUNITY GARDEN.

              The Clerk updated on the Councils possible registration of the land based on adverse possession. This 

               involved submission of both Form FR1 (first registration) and Form ST1 (Statement of truth  based on 

               adverse possession). The Clerks understanding of the latter was that the adverse possession needed to 

               have been held for a period of 12 years which would not be effective until October 2017. Having regard to 

               both this and a resolution of the matter regarding overhanging trees being resolved (as detailed in Minute   

               56/16 above it was -
              RESOLVED: The matter be deferred for the present time.
62/16    COMMUNITY GRANT - OPTIONS FOR SPENDING
             The Clerk had written to Island Roads regarding the agreed proposal to provide hardstanding areas at bus 

              stops in Winford Road, a response had yet to be received. Suggestions had been made for the replacement 

               of stiles with kissing gates at a couple of locations being at the bottom of Burnt House Lane and at 

              Alverstone Road (Smokey Hole)..
              RESOLVED: That the Clerk speak with IW Ramblers and place an order for two gates.
63/16    TO AGREE THE DATE OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING
             RESOLVED: That the Annual Parish Meeting be held on Monday 16th May at 7pm in the Parish Hall, 

                                      prior to the Parish Council Annual General Meeting.
64/16    DATE OF NEXT MEETING

             The next monthly meeting of the Parish Council would take place at 7.30pm on Monday 16th May
             2016 in  the Parish Hall.
                   The meeting closed at 8.42pm.  
                                                                                                                              CHAIRMAN 
                                                                                                                              16TH MAY 2016                                    
